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Lynne Ferkinhoff

From: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul)
Sent: Wednesday, February 1, 2023 5:22 PM
To: Sass, Demetrius (CI-StPaul)
Subject: FW: MNOI Review
Attachments: Initial Thoughts for Mayor Meeting.docx

This is excellent work, Demetrius. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From: Sass, Demetrius (CI-StPaul) <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 31, 2023 1:17 PM 
To: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: MNOI Review 
 
Sorry it took so long to get this finished up and it is way to long to easily work into your report. If you have any questions 
let me know. 
 
Best. 
 
Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
651-266-9067 
 



While Haven Battle Creek’s business practices have left many taken aback, Haven Battle Creek’s RROI 

application is very polished, well put together, and without question, represents a business deserving of 

an allowable rent increase per ordinance 193A. I will briefly try to summarize the information that has 

been presented to DSI, both its faults as well as the current findings. 

There are several distinct items that contribute to Haven’s potential increase: increases in operating 

expenses, completed capital improvements, planned capital improvements, and potential partial 

vacancy decontrol. Each one of these factors represents a significant uptick in the allowable rent 

increase results. Below is a brief summary of the impacts of each of the factors followed by the potential 

cumulative approval. 

• Changes in Net Operating Income independent from any Capital Improvements planned or 

completed represents an allowable increase of 10.38%. 

o Income has increased by $237,000 while expenses have increased by $470,000 for the 

property between 2019 and 2022. 

• Building-wide Capital Improvements completed between the years of 2021 and 2022 equate to 

a 10.55% allowable increase to all units in the building. 

o This only includes improvements that affect every unit, none of the unit overhauls are 

included in this percentage. 

• In addition to the building-wide Capital Improvements, there are very large planned expenses 

related to the ongoing renovations/updates to the older units. These unit specific expenses 

could represent an additional 17% or more increase for the units after the renovations are 

complete. 

• Lastly, the property seems to be angling for partial vacancy decontrol. At this point, that would 

allow for another 12.84% increase but this value could change dependent on the timing of the 

application. 

• There is a small amount of missing information in the application as the current owners 

purchased the building in 2021. The previous owners did not have the same caliber bookkeeping 

and there are some income/expense numbers that could be missing but there is no way to be 

certain with the information provided.  

o Additionally, the information that is most clearly missing would contribute to a greater 

rent increase. If the information was available, it likely would have been included. 

In summation, all units at Haven Battle Creek will likely be approved for an increase with the low end 

starting between 20-24% with the potential maximum increase for a unit being nearly 40% through the 

RROI application process. Portions of the increase are related to planned improvements and these 

renovations would need to be completed prior to the increases being applied. The potential of partial 

vacancy decontrol via Just Cause Vacancy is only speculation at this point but is a possible next step for 

building management. 
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Background Information 
 
05/2021:   New York investors acquire The Haven of Battle Creek, a 200+ unit building housing a high 

percentage of East African immigrants. 
 
12/2022:   The Haven of Battle Creek sends notice to all residents that ownership plans to renovate and 

rehabilitate apartments in the building.  Most units have original 1988 design and materials.  
Some units were updated as vacancies occurred. 

 

• Residents with leases ending may receive a 90-day notice to vacate at end of lease. 
 

• Residents with leases ending that do not receive a 90-day notice to vacate at end of 
lease will remain on a month-to-month basis with a 60-day notice to vacate. 

 

• Any resident in an original unit will eventually be given a 90-day notice for termination 
of tenancy. 

 

• Residents living in a 1988 unit can apply and be screened for a renovated unit after 
completing the terms of their current lease or giving a 60-day notice to vacate.   
Renovated units will be offered on a first come, first serve basis at the current rental 
rate of $2,400 / month.  (This represents a $1,000 / 71% increase - from $1,400 to 
$2,400 / month.) 

 

• There are no substantially equivalent replacement units available. 
 
What makes this situation particularly difficult is: 
 

• The failure of property management to enlist Somali interpreters or staff to assist with 
the changes to this complex, which have spanned about two years. 

 

• The potential for displacement of a large number of residents in this community. 
 

12/2022: Angie Wiese and Lynne Ferkinhoff meet with residents and community leaders who 
corroborate much of what was provided in the notice to residents.  Additionally note 
complaints about habitability issues (e.g., mold, etc.) and a City of Saint Paul Inspector 
(engagement issues); issues being looked into at the director level. 
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01/2023: 01/02/23:  The Haven of Battle Creek submits a Just Cause Vacancy application for 64 
units.  The application notes that “Management is working on the forms that are needed 
and shall get those over to the City within 7 days.”   
 
The Rent Stabilization team starts working with the City Attorney Office (CAO) to craft a 
complaint letter to the Property Manager (Kelly Delisle), but stops because The Haven of 
Battle Creek responds in writing to Council Member Jane Prince’s letter.  The property 
cancels the 90-day notice to residents living in original units, stating: 
 

• Awareness of Rent Stabilization provisions, including those for Just Cause Vacancy. 

• Work with the City of Saint Paul to follow the rules. 

• Not forcing any 90-day non-renewals for renovations of original units. 

• Will wait for outcome of application process before communicating with residents. 
 
01/19/23:  Acting on an outreach from Jane Prince, Jack Cann from the Housing Justice 
Center submits a Data Practices Act request for: 
 

• Copies of all documentation related to Just Cause evictions; all documentation received 
by any owner who submits the City form seeking approval of eviction for Just Cause or 
seeking an exception to the 3% rent increase cap under the Just Cause eviction 
provisions of the Rent Stabilization Ordinance. 

 

• All communications between DSI and the owners or managers of The Haven of Battle 
Creek related in any way to the Just Cause provisions of the Rent Stabilization Ordinance 
and rules. 

 
Staff fulfilled the request on 02/02/23. 
 
01/24/23:  The Haven of Battle Creek submits a completed Maintenance of Net Operating 
Income (MNOI) worksheet with supporting financial documents for evaluation as a rent 
increase exception request through staff determination.  Please see the last two pages of 
this report for staff’s preliminary analysis of the worksheet and documentation. 
 
01/31/23:  Jack Cann from the Housing Justice Center submits a second Data Practices Act 
request for all correspondence between DSI and Marquette Management regarding that 
company’s request for an exception rent increase at 200 Winthrop Street South.  Staff 
fulfilled the request on 02/01/23. 
 

02/2023: Per the Rent Stabilization Ordinance, staff sent mailing data to Ideal Printers, Inc. for the 
residents of The Haven of Battle Creek with instruction to send the residents the Notice of 
Application.  Roughly 100 records for this property were included in the file.  Starting 
January 1, 2023, the City of Saint Paul is required to notify tenants when a landlord applies 
for an exception to the 3% annual cap on rent increases.  An additional notice is required to 
be sent to the same residents to inform them of the determination (approval or denial).  
This starts the 45-day appeal timeframe during which a tenant’s rent cannot be increased.
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02/2023:   02/04/23:  Mayor Carter, Jon Grebner and Lynne Ferkinhoff meet with The Haven of Battle 
Creek residents on Saturday, February 4 in a meeting sponsored by ISAIAH.  Lynne walks 
meeting attendees through the Rent Stabilization complaint process. 
 
02/28/23:  The Housing Justice Center submits an “Expert Report” and accompanying 
exhibits which suggest that lead-based paint removal and asbestos removal may not have 
been properly abated.  It’s unclear if lead-based paint removal and asbestos removal 
actually took place during the renovation.  The City would not be the appropriate authority 
on this matter.   
 

04/2023:   04/20/23:  The Department of Safety & Inspections Building Inspector and Senior Building 
Inspector meet staff at the property.  The inspectors reviewed the interior and exterior work 
completed and determined that the work was “cosmetic” in nature (e.g., cabinets, flooring, 
fascia boards, trim, etc.) and did not require a permit. 

 
05/2023:   05/10/23:  The Housing Justice Center filed a complaint in Ramsey County District Court 

concerning The Haven of Battle Creek.  The City was asked to defer any rent increase until 
the conclusion of the case.  The City’s legal team doesn’t believe that the private action 
between tenants and the landlord impacts the City’s ability to issue a determination on a 
rent increase application.  The City is not a party to the lawsuit and there is no court order 
prohibiting the City from making a determination.  The City simply grants / denies an 
application based on financials – it’s ultimately up to the landlord what the imposed 
increase will be.  Further delaying an increase application could increase the risk of a lawsuit 
from the landlord alleging a due process or taking violation.   
 
05/24/23:  The Rent Stabilization team sends an approval letter by email to the applicant.  
The team also approves the tenant notification postcards for mailing. 
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Preliminary Staff Analysis 
 
The Haven of Battle Creek submits a completed MNOI worksheet and additional financial 
documentation for a rent increase exception through the staff determination process.  The application is 
polished and well put together.  Based on a preliminary staff review, the financial information supports 
an allowable rent increase per Ordinance 193A.  Several metrics contribute to the potential increase and 
represent a significant uptick in the allowable rent increase results, as shown in the table below. 
 

Financial Metric 
Allowable Rent 

Increase 
Notes 

Increases in Operating Expenses:  Changes in 
Net Operating Income independent of Capital 
Improvements (planned or completed) 

10.38% Between 2019 and 
2022, income 
increased by $237,000, 
while expenses 
increased by $470,000. 

Completed Capital Improvements (Building Wide) 

• Exterior (completed):  paint, asphalt, 
concrete, new roof on 200 side, balcony, 
drainage and landscape repairs.  

• Interior (completed):  new leasing office, 
renovated indoor pool, fitness center, model, 
lobbies, painting of hallways, stairwells and 
doors with new locks.  

• Interior (in progress):  package room, new 
mailboxes on 200 side, garage power 
washing/striping, new FOB and camera 
systems installations, outdoor patio off the 
pool, outdoor eating/veranda areas. 

10.55% Only includes 
improvements that 
affect every unit.  None 
of the unit overhauls 
are included in the 
estimated percentage. 

Planned Capital Improvements Potential for 17% or 
more unit-specific rent 
increase after the 
renovations are 
completed. 

Very large, planned 
expenses related to 
ongoing renovations / 
updates to the older 
units. 

Potential for Partial Vacancy Decontrol 12.84%  The value of an allowed 
increase in this space 
could change 
depending on the 
timing of the 
application. 

 
There is a small amount of missing information in the application as the current owners purchased the 
building in 2021 and the previous owners did not include as much detail in their bookkeeping.  There are 
some income / expense numbers that could be missing but there is no way to be certain given the 
information provided.  Regardless, the information that is missing would have to be included in the 
MNOI and would contribute to a greater rent increase. 
 
The Certificate of Occupancy was last approved on 12/16/15 as a Class A building. 
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Summary 
 

• All units at The Haven of Battle Creek will likely be approved for an increase on the low end between 
20% - 24% with the potential maximum increase for a unit being nearly 40% through the Reasonable 
Return on Investment application process.  Portions of the increase are related to planned 
improvements and these renovations would need to be completed prior to the increases being 
applied.   

 

• The potential for partial vacancy decontrol via Just Cause Vacancy is only speculation at this point 
but is a possible next step for building management.  The Haven of Battle Creek seems to be 
maneuvering for a Just Cause Vacancy increase. 

 
- In its 12/2022 letter to residents, The Haven of Battle Creek suggests that the renovated units 

are not equivalent to the original units, which is questionable.  (The letter noted that there are 
no substantially equivalent replacement units available.) 
 

- May purposely be failing Section 8 inspections to get to Just Cause Vacancy. 
 

Staff has asked the CAO to provide advice on stacking increases for staff determination and Just 
Cause Vacancy.  Ultimately, the decision to stack these increases or not is a policy decision for 
Mayor Carter and Director Wiese. 

 

• Some residents have engaged HOME Line, ISAIAH, the Housing Justice Center and the Minnesota 
State Attorney General.  Residents and community leaders are encouraged to use a multi-pronged 
approach to oppose the actions and pursue resolution through: 

 
- The Public Housing Agency for Section 8 (we can’t talk to Section 8). 
- Private legal action. 
- The City of Saint Paul. 
 
All of these approaches can happen at the same time. 

 

• The City of Saint Paul encourages landlords to maintain and improve their rental properties. 
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Lynne Ferkinhoff

From: Lynne Ferkinhoff
Sent: Thursday, May 18, 2023 2:56 PM
To: Jon Grebner
Cc: Angie Wiese; Demetrius Sass
Subject: RE: The Haven of Battle Creek - Rent Increase Exception Approval

Hi Jon. 
 
The print vendor tells me that the tenant notification postcards will mail mid-next week.  The postcards will be dated 
05/24/23. 
 
In terms of a briefing, please also include Demetrius Sass (Rent Stabilization team) in the meeting.  You can also include 
Director Wiese as an optional attendee.  I’m happy to arrange the meeting for you if you like, but I know you have a 
handle on the Mayor’s schedule. 
 
Please reach out if you have questions.  Thanks, 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From: Lynne Ferkinhoff  
Sent: Thursday, May 18, 2023 7:48 AM 
To: Jon Grebner <Jon.Grebner@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: The Haven of Battle Creek - Rent Increase Exception Approval 
 
Good Morning, Jon. 
 
I will reach out to the print vendor day and follow-up with you today re:  timing for the postcard mailing. 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
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Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From: Jon Grebner <Jon.Grebner@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 1:41 PM 
To: Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: The Haven of Battle Creek - Rent Increase Exception Approval 
 
Thank you so much, Lynne. 
 
I agree with your sense of coverage and contact – I think a briefing would be helpful. Are you able to provide additional 
info regarding timing so that I can know how quickly we should pull together a conversation?  
 
Thanks again, 
 
Jon Grebner 
Political Director 
Pronouns: he / him 
Office of Mayor Melvin Carter 
390 City Hall 
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
(651) 266-6497 
jon.grebner@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 

 
 

From: Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 1:33 PM 
To: Jon Grebner <Jon.Grebner@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: The Haven of Battle Creek - Rent Increase Exception Approval 
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Hi Jon. 
 
The Rent Stabilization team finished its analysis of the financial data provided by Marquette Management – the owner 
of The Haven of Battle Creek.  (The Mayor attended a meeting on February 4 that included tenants and advocates for 
this property.)  The request for an exception to the 3% cap on rent increases will be granted.   
 
 The approved increases range from 26.48% on the low end to 80.61% on the high end. 
 Staff will be working with a print vendor to notify impacted tenants of the approval, as required by Ordinance.  The 

postcards will be mailed late this week or early next week. 
 Impacted tenants will have 45 days from the date of notice to appeal the determination.  During this time, the rent 

cannot be increased. 
 
On a related note, the Justice Housing Center recently filed a complaint in Ramsey County District Court concerning The 
Haven of Battle Creek.  The City was asked to defer any rent increase until the conclusion of the case.  The City’s legal 
team doesn’t believe that the private action between tenants and the landlord impacts the City’s ability to issue a 
determination on a rent increase application.  The City is not a party to the lawsuit and there is no court order 
prohibiting the City from making a determination.  The City simply grants / denies an application based on financials – 
it’s ultimately up to the landlord what the imposed increase will be.  Further delaying an increase application could 
increase the risk of a lawsuit from the landlord alleging a due process or taking violation.   
 
I’d be happy to meet with you and / or Mayor Carter if you would like to be briefed on the determination / next steps.  I 
think there is a chance that this could be covered by local news outlets and / or result in calls to the Mayor’s office. 
 
Please reach out if you’d like me to set up a brief meeting and / or provide additional background information. 
 
Thanks.  Hope all is well with you. 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoffthe  
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
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Lynne Ferkinhoff

From: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul)
Sent: Tuesday, February 7, 2023 12:46 PM
To: Wiese, Angie (CI-StPaul); Sass, Demetrius (CI-StPaul); Moreland, Asha (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Packet from ISAIAH Meeting on 02/04/23 Re:  The Haven of Battle Creek
Attachments: ISAIAH Meeting - The Haven of Battle Creek -- 02-04-23.pdf

Attached is the packet that was handed out at the ISAIAH Meeting last Saturday re:  The Haven of Battle Creek.  I think 
we’ve all seen most (if not all) of the communications that were included in the packet.  Passing along just in case 
there’s something you haven’t seen before. 
 
I completed all meeting follow-ups yesterday.   
 
One person at the meeting talked about how available activities for his kids decrease as rent and other related expenses 
(e.g., utilities) increase.  With soaring rent and utilities costs, he doesn’t have enough discretionary income to pay for 
youth activities and it’s a challenge to keep his kids quiet in the apartment building.  They end up hanging out in a 
parking lot, where others view them as troublemakers. 
 
There’s nothing actionable about the situation that the person described.  I just thought his perspective was interesting 
and a situation I hadn’t previously considered. 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
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Leanna Shaff

From: Adrian Neis
Sent: Friday, March 10, 2023 4:05 PM
To: Steven Maki; James Thomas
Cc: Leanna Shaff; Stephen Ubl; Nathan Bruhn
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf

Happy Friday all.  
 
Mr. Ubl and I had a chance to speak. 
 
The Fire CofO is due not until 2028.  
 
CS is going to contact PO to see if they can have a conversation regarding the scope of work and when it was completed. 
 
James, please provide Steve any good contacts that you have for this property. 
 
Thank you! 
 
 

 

Adrian J. Neis (AJ), CFI 
Fire Safety Manager 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson St. Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101 
P: 612-266-8992 | M: 651-796-8087  
adrian.neis@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov  
 

 
 
 
 

From: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 10:59 AM 
To: Adrian Neis <adrian.neis@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Steven Maki 
<Steven.Maki@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Leanna Shaff <leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
We have photographs of significant renovation on the interior. Additionally, the inspector drove by the building and 
recognized new decks, siding, etc.      
 
NO PERMITS! 
 
Steve 
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From: Adrian Neis <adrian.neis@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 9:50 AM 
To: Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Steven Maki 
<Steven.Maki@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Leanna Shaff <leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Gentlemen,  
 
Perhaps there was some confusion. Leanna was preparing information on a data request that may not have anything to 
do with this.  
 
Please clarify what starting the process is and what work was observed that was completed without a permit and how 
we can assist.  
 
Thank you.  
 
 

 

Adrian J. Neis (AJ), CFI 
Fire Safety Manager 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson St. Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101 
P: 612-266-8992 | M: 651-796-8087  
adrian.neis@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov  
 

 
 
 
 

From: Leanna Shaff <leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 9:33 AM 
To: Adrian Neis <adrian.neis@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: FW: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
 
 

From: Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 6:58 AM 
To: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Steven Maki <Steven.Maki@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Leanna Shaff <leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Will do Steve. 
 
Regards, 
 
Nathan Bruhn 
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Senior Building Inspector 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
City of Saint Paul 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
St. Paul, MN 55101 
Phone: 651-266-9033 
Email: Nathan.Bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

 
 

From: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:33 PM 
To: Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Steven Maki <Steven.Maki@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Leanna Shaff <leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: FW: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
We will need to meet to start the process. . . . please work with Leanna on this one. 
 
Steve 
 
 
 

From: Stephen Ubl  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:30 PM 
To: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Unfortunately, we do not have a choice on this issue. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 

 

Stephen Ubl    
Pronouns: He/Him/His 
Building Official 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
375 Jackson St., Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101 
P: 651-266-9021 
Email:  Stephen.Ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
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From: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:29 PM 
To: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
I assume they are going to follow up? 
 
 
Angie Wiese, PE, CBO 
Safety & Inspections 
651-266-8953 
 

From: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:23 PM 
To: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
The inspector drove by to “refresh” his memory of the campus. The confusion is with multiple addresses. He is unable to 
confirm ANY recent permits were obtained for the properties. He did recognize new work completed on the exterior 
which would require a permit. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Steve 
 

From: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:15 PM 
To: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Steve- did you send a building inspector to 200 Winthrop last week? 
 
 
Angie Wiese, PE, CBO 
Safety & Inspections 
651-266-8953 
 

From: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 3:59 PM 
To: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Re: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Hi Angie, 
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I don’t see any permits for work at 200 Winthrop S in Amanda -  
 
Steve 
 
Get Outlook for iOS 

From: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 9:41:30 AM 
To: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf  
  
Steve, 
  
This came to the Rent Stabilization team via an attorney who is trying to provide an argument for a habitability violation 
of the ordinance. 
  
Imbedded in that correspondence was this report. 
  
As the contractor tested for lead or asbestos?  Are they taking precautions as is required if there is lead and asbestos 
present? 
  
The building inspector assigned to this property should be aware but also, I would like to know for our file with Rent 
Stabilization. 
  
Thank you, 
  

 

Angie Wiese, PE(MN), CBO 
Director 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101 
P: 651-266-8953  
Angie.Wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
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Lynne Ferkinhoff

From: Lynne Ferkinhoff
Sent: Wednesday, April 5, 2023 2:35 PM
To: Stephen Ubl
Cc: David Hoban; Demetrius Sass; Angie Wiese
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf
Attachments: Supplemental - Capital - 2021 - Summary.pdf; Supplemental - Capital - 2021 - 

Detail.pdf; Supplemental - Capital - 2022 - Detail.pdf; Page 14 - XV - Planned Capital 
Improvements.pdf

Hi Steve: 
 
The application submitted by The Haven of Battle Creek on includes a brief description of several interior and exterior 
capital improvement projects.  Please see list below. 
 
Exterior (completed) 
 
- Paint 
- Asphalt 
- Concrete 
- Roof (new on 200 side) 
- Balcony 
- Drainage 
- Landscape (repairs) 
 
Interior (completed) 
 
- New Leasing Office 
- Renovated Indoor Pool 
- Fitness Center 
- Model 
- Lobbies 
- Painting (hallways, stairwells, doors) 
- Door Locks (new) 
 
Interior (in progress) 
 
- Package Room 
- Mailboxes (new on 200 side) 
- Garage (power washing / striping) 
- FOB and Camera Systems Installation (new) 
- Outdoor Patio (off the pool) 
- Outdoor Eating / Veranda Area 
 
Additionally, the attached documents list 2021, 2022 and planned capital improvements for this same property. 
 
Would you be able to review the list above and the attached documents and identify any improvements that would 
require a permit? 
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I’d be happy to set up a meeting if that would be easier / more convenient for you.  Just let me know. 
 
Thanks in advance for your help. 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 27, 2023 10:22 AM 
To: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Good morning, 
 
We have been in contact with the representative of the property. They will be providing us “scope of work” to clarify 
what work they performed. They initial response was the scope of work completed did not require a permit . . . more to 
come. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Steve 
 

From: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 27, 2023 10:01 AM 
To: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
I still don’t see a new building permit for this address.  Can I get an update? 
 
 
Angie Wiese, PE, CBO 
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Safety & Inspections 
651-266-8953 
 

From: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:30 PM 
To: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Unfortunately, we do not have a choice on this issue. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 

 

Stephen Ubl    
Pronouns: He/Him/His 
Building Official 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
375 Jackson St., Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101 
P: 651-266-9021 
Email:  Stephen.Ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

 
 

 
 
 
 

From: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:29 PM 
To: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
I assume they are going to follow up? 
 
 
Angie Wiese, PE, CBO 
Safety & Inspections 
651-266-8953 
 

From: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:23 PM 
To: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Good afternoon, 
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The inspector drove by to “refresh” his memory of the campus. The confusion is with multiple addresses. He is unable to 
confirm ANY recent permits were obtained for the properties. He did recognize new work completed on the exterior 
which would require a permit. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Steve 
 

From: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:15 PM 
To: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Steve- did you send a building inspector to 200 Winthrop last week? 
 
 
Angie Wiese, PE, CBO 
Safety & Inspections 
651-266-8953 
 

From: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 3:59 PM 
To: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Re: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf 
 
Hi Angie, 
 
I don’t see any permits for work at 200 Winthrop S in Amanda -  
 
Steve 
 
Get Outlook for iOS 

From: Angie Wiese <angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 9:41:30 AM 
To: Stephen Ubl <stephen.ubl@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: David Hoban <David.Hoban@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Nathan Bruhn <nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff 
<Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: 200 Winthrop - Greg Myers Expert Report.pdf  
  
Steve, 
  
This came to the Rent Stabilization team via an attorney who is trying to provide an argument for a habitability violation 
of the ordinance. 
  
Imbedded in that correspondence was this report. 
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As the contractor tested for lead or asbestos?  Are they taking precautions as is required if there is lead and asbestos 
present? 
  
The building inspector assigned to this property should be aware but also, I would like to know for our file with Rent 
Stabilization. 
  
Thank you, 
  

 

Angie Wiese, PE(MN), CBO 
Director 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101 
P: 651-266-8953  
Angie.Wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
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Lynne Ferkinhoff

From: Lynne Ferkinhoff
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2023 9:21 AM
To: Demetrius Sass
Subject: RE: Angie Meeting

Thanks for the update, Demetrius. 
 
It looks like we meet with Angie @ 4:30 pm today, but please let me know if you see something different on your 
calendar.  (I noticed she moved our RSO Check-in meeting to 9:00 am on 04/17/23.)   
 
We can ask Angie about the habitability issues at The Haven of Battle Creek during our meeting today.  I sent an email to 
Seve Ubl last week about the habitability issues, but he did not respond.  I can follow-up with him. 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Friday, April 7, 2023 2:32 PM 
To: Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Angie Meeting 
 
Good’ay, 
 
Asha is wondering about the status of DSI’s investigation into the expert report on Haven. Since there are habitability 
concerns, and habitability is key to an approval, we need to get this sorted out to avoid being sued. Angie moved our 
meeting to the morning so I figure we can ask her then. 
 
Thanks  
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Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
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Lynne Ferkinhoff

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>
Sent: Friday, June 2, 2023 4:40 PM
To: Lynne Ferkinhoff
Cc: Demetrius Sass; Jason Wood
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 

 
That would be great, thank you! 
 

From: Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Friday, June 2, 2023 4:14 PM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Cc: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
 

Hi Jason. 
 
The appeals notification is usually delivered by email. 
 
Demetrius and I represent the Department of Safety & Inspections at Rent Stabilization appeals.  If an appeal is filed for 
a rent increase granted at The Haven of Battle Creek, we can alert the Legislative Hearing Officer to include you in the 
emails that are sent. 
 
Have a good weekend. 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Friday, June 2, 2023 1:47 PM 
To: Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 

 
Thank you, Lynne!  Quick follow-up on the notifications of appeals, how/where will that notification be delivered?   
 

From: Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Friday, June 2, 2023 10:51 AM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Cc: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
 

Hi Jason. 
 
Please see answers to your questions below. 

- The letter is dated 5/24 but within the first paragraph it says that approval was granted on 5/16.  Which date 
should we use to start the 45-day clock? 

The 45-day clock started on 05/24.  This is the date that the both the approval letter and tenant notices were 
mailed. 

- Will we be notified if a tenant appeals, or is there somewhere online for us to check? 

Yes, you will be notified if a tenant appeals the determination. 

- Assuming there are some appeals, how quickly does the Hearing Officer make his/her recommendation?  Would 
it be on that same date of the hearing (i.e. second/fourth Thursday of the month)? 

Generally, the Legislative Hearing Officer will make a recommendation 2 to 3 weeks after the appeal hearing, 
sometimes sooner if the case is simple.  If the Legislative Hearing Officer recommends that the increase be 
granted and the City Council accepts the recommendation, the appeal is final and the applicant can move 
forward with the rent increase. 

- If a tenant is unsatisfied with the Hearing Officer’s recommendation and decides to take it to the City Council, 
how quickly would that hearing be scheduled (i.e. similar to Hearing Officer appeal within 1-4 weeks)? 

After the Legislative Hearing Officer makes a recommendation, the tenant and / or landlord can appear at the 
City Council meeting where the specific case is being discussed.  The case would generally be added to the 
agenda for the next City Council meeting after the recommendation is made. 

 
I hope this information is helpful. 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Friday, June 2, 2023 9:08 AM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 

 
Hope you both had a nice holiday weekend.  Our team reviewed and had a few quick questions we were hoping you 
could assist us with.  The Rent Stabilization Appeals portion of the website ( https://www.stpaul.gov/rent-stabilization-
appeals) was rather thorough but wanted to clarify a few items: 
 

- The letter is dated 5/24 but within the first paragraph it says that approval was granted on 5/16.  Which date 
should we use to start the 45-day clock? 

- Will we be notified if a tenant appeals, or is there somewhere online for us to check? 
- Assuming there are some appeals, how quickly does the Hearing Officer make his/her recommendation?  Would 

it be on that same date of the hearing (i.e. second/fourth Thursday of the month)? 
- If a tenant is unsatisfied with the Hearing Officer’s recommendation and decides to take it to the City Council, 

how quickly would that hearing be scheduled (i.e. similar to Hearing Officer appeal within 1-4 weeks)? 

 
Thanks again for all of your help! 
JW 
 
 

From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Thursday, May 25, 2023 10:04 AM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>; Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
 

Hello, 

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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Please see the attached determination letter for the property. 
 
If you have any additional questions, please reach out and we will do our best to assist.  
 
Thank you for your patience. 
 
 

 

Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 23, 2023 8:46 AM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: Re: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 

 
Circling back as I do not believe I saw a response, and wanted to check in before the holiday weekend.  This process has 
taken considerably longer than the 3 weeks that were initially relayed to our team for a determination, so any additional 
feedback and firm timing would be much appreciated. 
 

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Date: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 at 10:01 AM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 

Circling back here, do we have an ETA on the determination letter? 
  

From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2023 8:26 AM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  

We primarily send them digitally unless a physical copy is requested. 
  
Best. 
  

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

  
  

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 10, 2023 4:20 PM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Re: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
  
Thank you.  Any chance we could get a digital copy of the letter when you send out as well? 
  
JW 

From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 10, 2023 2:09 PM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc  
  

Hello, 
  
We have now met with the inspection team that visited the property and cleared up a few concerns that arose during 
the review process. Now that this is complete we are now preparing the determination letter and you will have it soon.  
  
Thank you 
  

 

Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

  
  

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 9, 2023 10:23 AM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>; Jim Cunningham <JCunningham@marqnet.com>; Jason Wood 
<JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
  
Demetrius / Lynne – I wanted to circle back to see where we are at within the process and expect to have a final decision 
on the allowable rent increases that we had submitted?  Trying to be patient, but our equity partner on the asset is 
getting a bit pushy and this process has definitely gone on a bit longer than what was initially relayed to us.  Any 
feedback on current status and timing/next steps would be much appreciated. 
  
Thanks, 
  
JASON WOOD 
Director | Asset Management 

 

630-420-3096 
jwood@marquettecompanies.com 
www.marquettecompanies.com 
135 Water St. | Naperville, IL 60540 

  
  

From: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 5:00 PM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Hi Demetrius,  
  
Just curious if there is an update on this? I will be with the ownership group this week in MN and know this is something 
that will be asked.  সহ঺঻ 
  
Appreciate your time.  
  
Thank you,  
  
Cheron  
  

 

Cheron Eich, CAM  
Regional Manager | As Agent For Owner  
A: 135 Water Street, 4th Floor | Naperville, IL 60540    
www.marquettemanagement.com | 
www.marquettecompanies.com 
 

  
  
From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Friday, March 31, 2023 9:39 AM 
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To: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>; Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  

Hello, 
  
I wanted to follow up and let you know that I have essentially finished my portion of the process and have calculated the 
potential rent increase allowances. My analysis will be looked over by our supervisor next week and the process should 
be on its way to completion.  
  
Since there is still 1 or 2 more desks to verify my work I cannot yet share the full results with you but the rent increases 
for the units range from roughly 25% to 75% when capital improvements are accounted for. 
  
Thank you 
  

 

Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

  
  

From: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>  
Sent: Friday, March 24, 2023 3:19 PM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
  
Thank you very much for the follow up. Hope you have a great weekend and hopefully no more snow up there! 
  

 

Cheron Eich, CAM  
Regional Manager | As Agent For Owner  
P:  630-320-0557 
A: 135 Water Street, 4th Floor | Naperville, IL 60540    
www.marquettemanagement.com | 
www.marquettecompanies.com 
 

  
  
From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Friday, March 24, 2023 3:15 PM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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Hello, 
  
Unfortunately I couldn’t quite get that report buttoned up this afternoon due to a couple surprise in person meetings. I 
will have the allowable increase values to you early next week but we are still working with our legal team to decide how 
to best create this approval letter since there will be so many varying increase percentages. I thank you for your patience 
as we work through the growing pains of the new ordinance. 
  
Have a nice weekend. 
  

 

Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

  
  

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2023 3:56 PM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 

  
Thank you, much appreciated! 
  

From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2023 3:03 PM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  

Hello Jason, 
  
Lynne is out of the office this week and a most of next wee so I am running the show solo. I will do my best to get you 
some updated information by the end of the week. 
  
Thanks 
  

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

  
  

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2023 2:51 PM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>; Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
  
Demetrius / Lynne – I wanted to follow-up to see if there has been any further update regarding our petition. 
  
Thanks! 
JW 
  

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 2:43 PM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>; Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: Re: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Perfect, thank you.  Let me know if you have any questions on the recent revisions after you have had a chance to dig in. 
  

From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Date: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 at 2:33 PM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>, Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 

Jason, 
  
At this point, do not worry about updating the PDF version of the MNOI. In case of any additional adjustments we will 
save that for the end of the process.  
  
Thank you. 
  

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

  
  

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 1:58 PM 
To: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>; Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
  
Thanks, Demetrius.  Please see attached for our revisions and below (for the notes that correspond with the 
revisions).  Apologies in advance for the amount of detail, wanted to make sure all bases were covered for your re-
review. 
  
Side note/question – do you want us to also update the PDF document with the revisions, or will the MS Excel workbook 
suffice? 
  
IX – Operating Expenses 
  

 Cell P27 has been updated to tie directly to the ‘XII – Interest Allowance (All)’ tab to incorporate the capital 
improvements that have been made that impact all 216 units at the property.  Cell O27 refers to the previous 
ownership’s capital spend but as we understand it, those upgrades only occurred in select (73) units, so I believe 
that should be removed from the calculation, no? 

  
XII – Interest Allowance 
  

 I left this tab alone as I wanted a baseline for the initial submission, but all revisions have been made to the ‘XII – 
Interest Allowance (All)’ and ‘XII – Interest Allowance (Ind)’ tabs, and corresponding formulas that relate to 
those tabs have been updated. 

  
XII – Interest Allowance (All) 
  

 Similar to the note below, this tab has been revised to only include the upgrades that impact all 216 units at the 
property.  In addition, the interest allowance percentage input has reverted back to the 6.15% + 2.00% that ties 
back to our initial submission. 

  
XII – Interest Allowance (Ind) 
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 Similar to the note below, this tab has been revised to only include the upgrades that impact individual units 
with the corresponding costs and interest allowance as applicable, and the information has been filled out in 
Columns AK-BA within this tab. 

 To confirm, I do not see this flowing to anywhere else within the submission as they do not impact all 216 units. 
  
XV – Planned Capital 
  

 Similar to the note above in ‘XII – Interest Allowance’, I left this tab alone as I wanted a baseline for the initial 
submission, but all revisions have been made to the ‘XV – Planned Capital (All)’ and ‘XV – Planned Capital (Ind)’ 
tabs. 

  
XV – Planned Capital (All) 
  

 Similar methodology to the ‘Interest Allowance’ tabs, this tab has been revised to only include the upgrades that 
impact all 216 units at the property that are slated for 2023 and/or 2024.  In addition, the interest allowance 
percentage input has reverted back to the 6.15% + 2.00% that ties back to our initial submission. 

 To confirm, I do not see this flowing to anywhere else within the submission since the upgrades have not yet 
occurred (some unit renovations are actually in-process). 

  
XV – Planned Capital (Ind) 
  

 Based on your note below, we can accurately identify which units will be upgraded with unit renovations and 
asphalt repairs (215 building) that impact select units at the property, and the information has been filled out in 
Columns AK-AX within this tab. 

 The additional items that were included in the ‘XV – Planned Capital’ tab at the onset have been removed as 
they are placeholders for the time being. 

  
XVI – Net Operating Income 
  

 With the changes made above that impact the IX – Operating Expenses and XII – Interest Allowance sections, the 
formulas are updated to come up with a revised allowable rent increase percentage for all applicable items that 
impact all 216 units. 

  
  

From: Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 12:28 PM 
To: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>; Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  

Hello Jason, 
  
The attached revisions look great. The interest allowance % will be based on the date of the initial application so we will 
continue to use 8.15%. In order to assess how the capital improvements will affect the allowable rent increase values, 
we simply take the annual amortized cost of the improvement and divide this by the annual gross collectible rent of said 
unit.  
  
With that said, without a unit to attribute the planned improvements to, I do not have a way to calculate an allowable 
increase for those improvements. At this time it would be best to exclude those from the submission. 
  

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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Best. 
  

 

Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

  
  

From: Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com>  
Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 4:43 PM 
To: Lynne Ferkinhoff <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Demetrius Sass <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>; Jason Wood <JWood@marquettecompanies.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
  
Lynne and Demetrius, 
  
Thank you again for taking the time to speak with Cheron and I and talk thru our application, we both sincerely 
appreciate your time and feedback related to the submission.  Based on our conversation, I wanted to follow-up on a 
few of the open items that we discussed: 
  
XII – Interest Allowance – I have preliminarily broken out this category into two new tabs: 
  

 XII – Interest Allowance (All) – this tab only includes the capital items that impact all 216 units at the 
property.  The annual cost (utilizing the updated 30-Yr FRM rate) is $329,539.31. 

o Should we be updating the applicable sections with the updated 30-year fixed rate mortgage data or are 
we still tied to the most current rate at the time of our initial submission? 

  
 XII – Interest Allowance (Ind) – this tab only includes the capital items that impact specific individual units (see 

Columns AF-BA) with the revised total for these items located in Row 8 of Columns AS-BA).  Several of the 
individual capital items that were previously included are not included in this section as there were larger bulk 
purchases that occurred, and our accounting was not as detailed with assigning unit numbers to the individual 
items.  Based on the adjustments, there are 72 units that are impacted with annual costs ranging from $69 to 
$6,809 on a per unit basis, totaling $192,732.70 (utilizing the updated 30-Yr FRM rate) compared to $210,420.26 
that was previously submitted – representing a $17k delta between the two for not having detailed unit 
numbers for some of the improvements. 

o With some of the costs being a bit lower, I wanted to understand (if approved) what the individual rent 
increases would be to understand if it is worth our time (and yours) to go thru those items if the benefit 
is very, very minimal.  Trying to best utilize everyone’s time… 

  
 XII – Interest Allowance – this is the initial tab that remains untouched other than an adjustment to the 2019 

(Base Year) capital units impacted based on Cheron’s comment today that the prior ownership only focused on 
unit renovations.  Our business plan encompassed renovating every remaining unit at the time of our 
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acquisition, so that assumes that 73 units were renovated under the previous ownership’s period, but we cannot 
say for certain that all 73 units were included in calendar year 2019 for the total ‘initial cost’ of $319,827.15.  In 
addition, following the notes above, I did update the interest rate with today’s most recent data. 

  
XV – Planned Capital – I have held off on updating this section but wanted to make sure I was on the right path with the 
notes above.  There are a good number of items that would impact all units (or half of the property for the asphalt 
repairs), but outside of the projects that encompass all 216 units and future unit renovation totals (which we know what 
units those will be over the next two years), the remainder of the items are placeholders and do not currently have a 
specific unit number tied to the improvements.  Therefore, should we exclude those from the submission and later 
bookmark for a future year’s submission for items that were completed, or do we still go thru the same process knowing 
that we do not have a specific unit to tie the anticipated costs to at this time? 
  
I am around tomorrow and next week if easier to go thru these quickly on the phone. 
  
Thanks again! 
  
JW 
  
  

 

Jason Wood 
Director | Asset Management    
P: 630-420-4730 
A: 135 Water Street | 4th Floor | Naperville, IL 60540  
www.marquettecompanies.com  

 

  

From: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Sent: Thursday, February 23, 2023 11:38:30 AM 
To: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Cc: Sass, Demetrius (CI-StPaul) <Demetrius.Sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc  
  

Hi Cheron. 
  
City staff: 
  

 Worked with a local print vendor to send notices to tenants that The Haven of Battle Creek applied for an 
exception to the 3% rent increase allowed without petitioning the City of Saint Paul.  (Under the amendments to 
the Rent Stabilization Ordinance, the City is required to notify tenants when a landlord submits an application 
and again when the application is approved / denied.) 

  
 Completed a preliminary review of the application. 

  
Demetrius and I would like to meet with you.  We have some questions about the information submitted by The Haven 
of Battle Creek.  The additional information will help us finalize the application and make a determination.  Are you 
available for a meeting on March 2?  Demetrius and I are available until 4 pm that day.  We can meet by phone / 
Microsoft Teams or in person, if you prefer.  Please let me know what works for you. 
  
Thanks for reaching out. 
  

 Caution: This is an external email and is NOT from a Marquette Employee. 
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Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

 
  
  
  
  

From: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, February 22, 2023 5:20 AM 
To: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Re: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
  
Good Morning Lynne,  
  
Wanted to follow up on the petition submission and see if there are any updates for The Haven of Battle Creek?  
  
Please advise.  
  
Thanks, 
Cheron 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Cheron Eich, CAM 
Regional Manager 
Marquette Management, Inc.  
E: ceich@marqnet.com 

From: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 31, 2023 10:33 AM 
To: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Subject: FW: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc  
  

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] . 
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Thanks, Cheron. 
  
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

 
  
  
  
  

From: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 31, 2023 6:09 AM 
To: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Marcella Doyle <MDoyle@marqnet.com>; Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
  
Good Morning Lynne,  
  
The completed rent roll template is attached.  
  
Thank you, 
  
Cheron  
  

 

Cheron Eich, CAM  
Regional Manager | As Agent For Owner  
P:  630-320-0557 
A: 135 Water Street, 4th Floor | Naperville, IL 60540    
www.marquettemanagement.com | 
www.marquettecompanies.com 
 

  
  
From: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Monday, January 30, 2023 12:55 PM 
To: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
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[EXTERNAL EMAIL] . 

Good Afternoon, Cheron. 
  
The City received the completed forms and staff is conducting a preliminary review of them.  We flagged the questions 
from the Asset Manager and will let you know if any numbers need to be adjusted on the amortization portion of the 
Maintenance of Net Operating Income worksheet. 
  
To answer your question about whether it’s possible to be present for the appeal . . . yes, the City’s process for Rent 
Stabilization appeals allows both property managers and tenants to be present for the appeal hearing.  A determination 
(approval or denial of the rent increase exception request) is usually communicated before an appeal is filed.  At this 
point, an appeal has not been filed. 
  
One thing I would like to clarify is our request for a “Rent Roll.”  With the Rent Stabilization amendments that went into 
effect on 01/01/23, we are required to send notices to impacted tenants when: 
  
- A landlord submits an application for an exception to the 3% cap on rent. 
- We issue a determination on the exception to the 3% cap on rent. 
  
Landlords provide the Rent Roll, which lists the unit numbers (not tenant names) and address information for apartment 
units that would be impacted by an approved rent increase.  I have attached a Microsoft Excel spreadsheet (“Rent Roll”) 
that we ask landlords to complete / submit when requesting an exception to the 3% cap on rent.  Could you please 
complete / submit this rent roll for all of the units that will be impacted by your request for rent increase, if approved? 
  
Please reach out if you have questions.  Thanks, 
  
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
  

 
  
  
  
  

From: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>  
Sent: Monday, January 23, 2023 12:10 PM 
To: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
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Cc: Marcella Doyle <MDoyle@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 

  
Hi Lynne,  
  
Happy Monday! Outside of the few questions we had, we have completed our forms. Any news on if we can present them 
in person?  
  

 

Cheron Eich, CAM  
Regional Manager | As Agent For Owner  
P:  630-320-0557 
A: 135 Water Street, 4th Floor | Naperville, IL 60540    
www.marquettemanagement.com | 
www.marquettecompanies.com 
 

  
  
From: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 11:26 AM 
To: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com> 
Cc: Marcella Doyle <MDoyle@marqnet.com> 
Subject: RE: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] . 

No worries, Cheron. 
  
I am reviewing your emails and will get back to you. 
  
Thanks for reaching out. 
  
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
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From: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 11:24 AM 
To: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Cheron Eich <CEich@marqnet.com>; Marcella Doyle <MDoyle@marqnet.com> 
Subject: FW: Rent Control Petition - Marquette Management, Inc 
  

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 

  
Hi Lynne,  
  
So sorry, two more questions (in red) from Asset management. Please see below. 
  
QUESTION 1: For the Total for Current Year input at the bottom, should that be the total of Column I Annual Cost or the 
total of Column H Total Cost? 
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QUESTION 2:  For the Proposed Total Capital Expenses input at the bottom, should that be the total of Column I Annual 
Cost or the total of Column H Total Cost? 
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Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
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address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 

 

Use extreme caution sending sensitive information in replying by using new Safe Sending Techniques such 
as encrypted email and expiring attachment links option in Outlook (here's how) and verify the email 
address you are communicating with is legitimate. When in doubt schedule a Teams video meeting with 
the sender to verify. Please add a Zendesk for Marquette IT for help. 
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Lynne Ferkinhoff

From: Demetrius Sass
Sent: Wednesday, July 19, 2023 2:32 PM
To: Lynne Ferkinhoff
Subject: Haven Notes
Attachments: Haven Battle Creek MNOI Review.docx

Attached 
 

 

Demetrius Sass 
Rent Stabilization Administrator 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
Department of Safety and Inspections 
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 551101-1806 
P: 651-266-9067 
Demetrius.sass@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 



Haven Battle Creek MNOI Review 

Income: 

• Lacking Base Year Utility information 

•   

Expenses: 

•   

Capital Improvements: 

• Rehab Capital vs Capital Improvements? 

o 400k rehab cost in December 

o Rehab Capitalized row 

o What are the credit values on the capital improvements general ledger?  

• Base Year Capital improvements are not listed. 

• Base Year improvements do not seem to be amortized in the current year. May need to be 

added in. 

• No descriptions of Base Year Capital Improvements. Can we count these? 

•  

 

• Increase with removal of unit specific cap improvements and Base Year improvements is 20.94% 

• $470,361 increase in expenses not including capital improvements 

• Planned Capital Improvements will lead to an additional 2.38% increase for all units. This is 

excluded unit specific improvements/renovations. 

• Planned renovations equate to a 17.75% increase for the renovated units in addition to all other 

possible increases. 

 

Haven Battle Creek’s RROI application is very polished, well put together, and without question, 

represents a business deserving of an allowable rent increase per ordinance 193A. I will briefly try to 

summarize the information that has been presented to DSI, both its faults as well as the current 

findings. 

There are several distinct items that contribute to Haven’s potential increase: increases in operating 

expenses, completed capital improvements, planned capital improvements, and potential partial 

vacancy decontrol. Each one of these factors represents a significant uptick in the allowable rent 

increase results. Below is a brief summary of the impacts of each of the factors followed by the potential 

cumulative approval. 

• Changes in Net Operating Income independent from any Capital Improvements planned or 

completed represents an allowable increase of 10.38%. 

o Income has increased by $237,000 while expenses have increased by $470,000 for the 

property between 2019 and 2022. 



• Building-wide Capital Improvements completed between the years of 2021 and 2022 equate to 

a 10.55% allowable increase to all units in the building. 

o This only includes improvements that affect every unit, none of the unit overhauls are 

included in this percentage. 

• In addition to the building-wide Capital Improvements, there are very large planned expenses 

related to the ongoing renovations/updates to the older units. These unit specific expenses 

could represent an additional 17% or more increase for the units after the renovations are 

complete. 

• Lastly, the property seems to be angling for partial vacancy decontrol. At this point, that would 

allow for another 12.84% increase but this value could change dependent on the timing of the 

application. 

• There is a small amount of missing information in the application as the current owners 

purchased the building in 2021. The previous owners did not have the same caliber bookkeeping 

and there are some income/expense numbers that could be missing but there is no way to be 

certain with the information provided.  

o Additionally, the information that is most clearly missing would contribute to a greater 

rent increase. If the information was available, it likely would have been included. 

In summation, all units at Haven Battle Creek will likely be approved for an increase with the low end 

starting between 20-24% with the potential maximum increase for a unit being nearly 40% through the 

RROI application process. Portions of the increase are related to planned improvements and these 

renovations would need to be completed prior to the increases being applied. The potential of partial 

vacancy decontrol via Just Cause Vacancy is only speculation at this point but is a possible next step for 

building management. 

 

March 2nd Meeting: 

1. There is not any Base Year utility income information. Were the previous owners covering all 

utility expenses for the tenants? 

a. Yes 

2. Capital improvements need to be split out by unit. 

3. What offers is new management bringing to the table with the large expense increase 

a. Maria – Previous manager 

b. Minimal techs spread throughout multiple properties 

c. No true payroll, possibly at corporate level 

d. Now 5 people dedicated onsite daily. 

e. Previously lacking general caretaking 

4. What is the management services capital improvement and how is it adding to the value of the 

property? 

a. Project management 

5. Base Year Cap Improv was related to unit renovations, no additional information from previous 

owner. 

 



Previously lacking pest control, working to abate. Lacking cleanliness in general.  
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Page 7 - IX. Operating Expenses Worksheet

2019 2022

1 Assessments 0 0

2 Real Property Taxes 405,836 506,287

3 License Tax/Fee 276 3,376

4 Rent Board Registration Fees 0 0

5 Insurance 67,984 83,270

6 Accounting 725 15,642

7 Legal 5,010 16,142

8 Manager/Management Services 372,502 659,811

9 Security 0 18,219

10 Office Supplies 6,634 12,064

12 Normal Repairs 295,265 88,634

13 Owner-Performed Labor 0 0

14 Plumbing Maintenance 0 8,864

15 Pool Maintenance 0 2,669

16 Landscape Maintenance 0 21,610

17 Other Maintenance 39,897 67,335

18 Parking Lot/Street Maintenance 12,045 16,778

19 Gas 118,210 125,727

20 Electricity 0 56,709

21 Water 148,630 186,612

22 Sewer 10,688 0

23 Garbage & Recycling 45,946 68,679

24 Amortized Portion of Capital Expense 0 323,455

99 Other 0 0

25 Vandalism Repairs 0 7,096

26 Uninsured Damages 0 34,487

27 Total Operating Expenses 1,529,648 2,323,464
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Page 11 - XII. Interest Allowance

2022 - Capital (Current Year) 8.15%

a b c d e f g h i j k

2022 Pool Equipment 216 1,016.62 8.15% 5 224.57 1,241.19 248.24 20.69 0.10

2022 Boiler Motor Replacement 216 4,163.85 8.15% 10 1,938.10 6,101.95 610.20 50.85 0.24

2022 Heat Exchanger and Pipe Replacement 216 4,527.45 8.15% 10 2,107.35 6,634.80 663.48 55.29 0.26

2022 Exterminating 216 7,516.25 8.15% 5 1,660.31 9,176.56 1,835.31 152.94 0.71

2021 Tuckpointing / Siding Repairs 216 18,533.00 8.15% 10 8,626.37 27,159.37 2,715.94 226.33 1.05

2021/22 Roof Repairs 216 398,660.68 8.15% 10 185,560.51 584,221.19 58,422.12 4,868.51 22.54

2021/22 Exterior Painting 216 30,429.94 8.15% 5 6,721.84 37,151.78 7,430.36 619.20 2.87

2022 Hallway Painting and Door Hardware 216 112,322.81 8.15% 5 24,811.60 137,134.41 27,426.88 2,285.57 10.58

2021 Trash Chute Door Replacements 216 5,843.17 8.15% 10 2,719.76 8,562.93 856.29 71.36 0.33

2022 Security Improvements 216 1,250.00 8.15% 10 581.82 1,831.82 183.18 15.27 0.07

2022 Landscaping Improvements 216 35,395.12 8.15% 10 16,475.00 51,870.12 5,187.01 432.25 2.00

2021 Concrete Replacement 216 22,582.00 8.15% 10 10,511.01 33,093.01 3,309.30 275.78 1.28

2022 Garage Re-Striping 216 2,675.00 8.15% 10 1,245.10 3,920.10 392.01 32.67 0.15

2021 Model Furnishings 216 4,599.81 8.15% 5 1,016.08 5,615.89 1,123.18 93.60 0.43

2022 Garage Door Replacements 216 11,490.00 8.15% 10 5,348.13 16,838.13 1,683.81 140.32 0.65

2021/22 Garage Maintenance 216 126,890.78 8.15% 10 59,062.55 185,953.33 18,595.33 1,549.61 7.17

2021 Signage 216 1,916.38 8.15% 5 423.32 2,339.70 467.94 38.99 0.18

2021/22 Pool / Fitness Center / Package Room Upgrades 216 611,284.02 8.15% 10 284,528.11 895,812.13 89,581.21 7,465.10 34.56

2021/22 Office Supplies and Management Services 216 49,798.70 8.15% 5 11,000.31 60,799.01 12,159.80 1,013.32 4.69

2021 Common Area Door Replacements 216 57,130.00 8.15% 5 12,619.76 69,749.76 13,949.95 1,162.50 5.38

2021 Balcony Repairs 216 106,886.62 8.15% 10 49,751.42 156,638.04 15,663.80 1,305.32 6.04

2022 Sprinkler Head Replacement 216 1,350.00 8.15% 10 628.37 1,978.37 197.84 16.49 0.08

2021/22 Camera Rewiring 216 15,600.00 8.15% 10 7,261.17 22,861.17 2,286.12 190.51 0.88

2021 Underground Storage Tank Removal 216 44,410.00 8.15% 10 20,671.07 65,081.07 6,508.11 542.34 2.51

2021/22 Electrical Panel Replacement 216 127,217.07 8.15% 10 59,214.43 186,431.50 18,643.15 1,553.60 7.19

2022 Exterminating 216 8,547.05 8.15% 5 1,888.00 10,435.05 2,087.01 173.92 0.81

2021/22 Management Services 216 127,886.92 8.15% 5 28,249.64 156,136.56 31,227.31 2,602.28 12.05

Total 216 1,939,923.24 804,845.71 2,744,768.95 323,454.88 26,954.57 124.79

Monthly Cost 
Per Unit

Date of 
Improvement

Description of Expense Units Impacted Initial Cost
Interest Rate 

Allowed
Amortization 

Period
Interest 
Amount

Total Cost Annual Cost Monthly Cost
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Jack Cann

From: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Sent: Wednesday, February 1, 2023 3:03 PM
To: Jack Cann
Cc: Sass, Demetrius (CI-StPaul); Brown, Odell (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Data Practices Act Request re: Haven of Battle Creek (New Request)
Attachments: DSI - The Haven of Battle Creek -- 01-24-23.pdf; DSI - The Haven of Battle Creek -- 

01-27-23.pdf; DSI - The Haven of Battle Creek -- 01-30-23.pdf; DSI - The Haven of Battle 
Creek -- 01-31-23.pdf; Rent Roll Template_0.xlsx; Rent Roll Template II_1.30.2023.xlsx; 
Landlord MNOI - Cap Improvement Worksheet 2023 - Final.pdf; Landlord MNOI - Cap 
Improvement Worksheet 2023.xlsx; Page 6 - VIII - Income and Operating Expense.pdf; 
Page 7 - IX - Operating Expenses.pdf; Page 11 - XII - Interest Allowance.pdf; Page 14 - 
XV - Planned Capital Improvements.pdf; Page 15 - XVI - Net Operating Income.pdf; 
Supplemental - Capital - Current Year - Detail.pdf; Supplemental - Capital - Prior Year - 
Detail.pdf; Supplemental - Capital - Prior Year - Summary.pdf; Supplemental - Financials 
- Base Year.pdf; Supplemental - Financials - Current Year.pdf; Supplemental - Rent Roll - 
Base Year.pdf; Supplemental - Rent Roll - Current Year.pdf; DSI - The Haven of Battle 
Creek - Self-Certification Application -- 06-14-22.pdf

Good Afternoon, Jack. 
 
In response to your latest data practices request, attached please find the emails / documents listed below. 
 
 DSI - The Haven of Battle Creek -- 01-24-23 (email) / 14 attachments 
 DSI - The Haven of Battle Creek -- 01-27-23 (email) / No attachments 
 DSI - The Haven of Battle Creek -- 01-30-23 (email) / Rent Roll Template_0 (1 attachment) 
 DSI - The Haven of Battle Creek -- 01-31-23 (email) / Rent Roll Template II_1.30.2023 (1 attachment) 
 
Additionally, I have attached a rent increase exception request submitted by The Haven of Battle Creek on 
06/14/22.  Please note that some of the information fields on the bottom of page 1 are repeated on the top of page 
2.  The attachments referenced at the bottom of page 2 (14) are the same ones provided with the email dated 01/24/23. 
 
I will plan to see you tomorrow at 1:30 pm.  When you arrive at 375 Jackson Street, take the elevator to the second floor 
and follow the blue signs for the Department of Safety & Inspections licensing and permits counter.  Tell the person 
working at the counter that you are here to see me.  The front counter person will call me and I will come down to 
accept your thumb drive for The Haven of Battle Creek Just Cause Vacancy request. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Lynne Ferkinhoff 
Management Analyst 
Pronouns: She/Her 
Department of Safety & Inspections 
Rent Stabilization Program 
375 Jackson Street Suite 220 
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 
P: 651-266-9110 
lynne.ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us 



2

www.StPaul.gov 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From: Jack Cann <jcann@hjcmn.org>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 31, 2023 3:37 PM 
To: Ferkinhoff, Lynne (CI-StPaul) <Lynne.Ferkinhoff@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: Data Practices Act Request re: Haven of Battle Creek 
 
Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
 
Good afternoon Lynne, this is a Minnesota Data Practices Act request for the following:  all correspondence between DSI 
and Marquette Management regarding that company’s request for an exception rent increase at 200 Winthrop.  You 
need not duplicate material provided to me today regarding that address. 
 
 
 







Primary Mortgage Market Survey®

U.S. weekly average mortgage rates as of June
9, 2022.

Mortgage Rates Increase

June 9, 2022

MCLEAN, Va., June 09, 2022 (GLOBE NEWSWIRE) -- Freddie Mac (OTCQB: FMCC) today

released the results of its Primary Mortgage Market Survey® (PMMS®), showing that the 30-year
fixed-rate mortgage (FRM) averaged 5.23 percent.

“After little movement the last few weeks, mortgage rates rose again on the back of increased
economic activity and incoming inflation data,” said Sam Khater, Freddie Mac’s Chief Economist.
“The housing market is incredibly rate-sensitive, so as mortgage rates increase suddenly,
demand again is pulling back. The material decline in purchase activity, combined with the rising
supply of homes for sale, will cause a deceleration in price growth to more normal levels,
providing some relief for buyers still interested in purchasing a home.”

News Facts

30-year fixed-rate mortgage averaged 5.23 percent with an average 0.9
point as of June 9, 2022, up from last week when it averaged 5.09 percent.
A year ago at this time, the 30-year FRM averaged 2.96 percent.
15-year fixed-rate mortgage averaged 4.38 percent with an average 0.8 point, up from last week when it averaged 4.32
percent. A year ago at this time, the 15-year FRM averaged 2.23 percent.
5-year Treasury-indexed hybrid adjustable-rate mortgage (ARM) averaged 4.12 percent with an average 0.3 point, up from
last week when it averaged 4.04 percent. A year ago at this time, the 5-year ARM averaged 2.55 percent.

The PMMS® is focused on conventional, conforming, fully amortizing home purchase loans for borrowers who put 20 percent down and have excellent
credit. Average commitment rates should be reported along with average fees and points to reflect the total upfront cost of obtaining the mortgage.
Visit the following link for the Definitions. Borrowers may still pay closing costs which are not included in the survey.

Freddie Mac makes home possible for millions of families and individuals by providing mortgage capital to lenders. Since our creation by Congress in
1970, we’ve made housing more accessible and affordable for homebuyers and renters in communities nationwide. We are building a better housing
finance system for homebuyers, renters, lenders, investors and taxpayers. Learn more at FreddieMac.com, Twitter @FreddieMac and Freddie Mac’s
blog FreddieMac.com/blog.

MEDIA CONTACT:
Angela Waugaman
703-714-0644
Angela_Waugaman@FreddieMac.com

A photo accompanying this announcement is available at https://www.globenewswire.com/NewsRoom/AttachmentNg/e2a063ca-b8dc-439e-
aa03-762de81dde14

 

https://ml.globenewswire.com/Resource/Download/e2a063ca-b8dc-439e-aa03-762de81dde14
http://www.freddiemac.com/
http://www.freddiemac.com/pmms/index.html?intcmp=CWS-HP
http://www.freddiemac.com/pmms/pmms_archives.html
http://www.freddiemac.com/pmms/pmms_archives.html
http://www.freddiemac.com/pmms/pmms_archives.html
http://www.freddiemac.com/pmms/weightings/weightings_series_011.html?type=popup&height=600&width=700
http://www.freddiemac.com/
http://www.twitter.com/FreddieMac
http://www.freddiemac.com/blog
https://www.globenewswire.com/NewsRoom/AttachmentNg/e2a063ca-b8dc-439e-aa03-762de81dde14
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